NEWSLETTER OF GEORGIAN COMMITTEE OF IFToMM of 2009

Georgian Committee of IFTOMM has been functioning in Georgia since 1998. Georgian scientists, by the
scientific line of IFToOMM, have published a lot of articles and scientific monographs since then. They

participated in many international and Georgian scientific conferences.

In 2000 by the help of my personal activities, bilingual English and Russian (these are IFToMM

languages) scientific journal "Problems of Applied Mechanics" was established.

By decision of the Executive Council of IFToMM (ltaly, July 6-7, 2001)the Journal "Problems of Applied
Mechanics", founded in June 23, 2000, is established as an official International Journal of IFToMM.

By decision of the Executive Council of IFToMM (August 30-31, 2003, Chicago) the journal has been
named "Problems of Mechanics".

According to the Memorandum of Understanding among Journal Publisher, Editor-in-Chief and IFToMM
pertaining to Journal "Problems of Mechanics"(December 22, 2008, Cassino, Italy) from the year it is an

Official Journal of IFToMM.

During 2009 four issues of the journal were published. In the journals No 3(36)/2009 and No 4(37)/2009

besides the scientific papers, Newsletter of IFTOMM were published.

In future for the revival of IFToMM Georgian Committee of IFToMM will actively continue close
collaboration with IFToMM.

Chairman of Georgian Committee of IFTOMM,

professor Nodar Davitashvili



